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Autumn 2022 Term Newsletter
Term dates
We would like to extend a very warm welcome or welcome back to everyone! We hope you all had a wonderful summer. We are very excited for a new academic year and look forward to sharing lots of wonderful experiences with you and your child. 
We close for Half Term on Thursday, 20th October 2022 and re-open on Monday 31st October. We break up for Christmas on Tuesday, 20th December 2022 before re-opening on Thursday, 5th January 2023.
Key Dates

Thursday 20th October – Spooky Weeny Boppers session starting at 1pm. Children are welcome to attend, even if they do not usually attend on a Thursday however they will need to be accompanied by a parent/carer. Please come along! 
Monday 3rd October – Grandparents Day – all grandparents/parents are welcome to come into pre-school 9am – 10am for a range of lovely activities and some light refreshments. 

Christmas related key dates will be released in due course. Please look for information via e-mail and on our Facebook page. 
Staffing

You may have noticed a new face in pre-school! Emily works at pre-school on a Monday & Thursday. She holds a level 3 qualification in Early Years and is key person to blue group. 
Website, Tapestry and Important Information
You can continue to find updated information on our website including details of all of our staff team and our policies and procedures at pre-school. Please visit www.oxenhopepreschool.org. You can also find important information on the blue parent information board located at the entrance to pre-school. If you have not already done so, please join our private Facebook page – Oxenhope Pre-School Parent/Carer Group 2021/22. 
Packed Lunches
Please remember to cut grapes and cherry tomatoes into quarters to prevent choking.
Weather
As the weather begins to get colder, please ensure that your children come to pre-school with correct clothing for the elements. This may include welly boots, warm coats, hats and gloves. 
Uniform
Uniform can now be purchased from www.termtimewear.com. Please ensure that ALL items are named! This helps us to return any items that go missing.  
Spare Clothes 

If your child comes home from pre-school in some spare clothes, please ensure that these are washed and returned. We are particularly short of socks if anyone has any spares! Thank you. 
Snack Donations/ Voluntary Contributions 
We will shortly be sending invoices for snack. These are voluntary but we are incredibly grateful for all donations as they enable to provide the children with a broad, range of healthy, nutritious snacks. 
You should have now received your invoice for your voluntary snack contributions. If you would like to donate, you can bank transfer to: 
Sort Code: 20-45-14      Account No: 20698814

or please send the money in an envelope directly into pre-school with your child. We thank you for your continued support.  
Breakfast Club
Breakfast Club is available from 8.30am. Please be aware that breakfast will only be provided if your child arrives prior to 8.40am due to staffing and timings for 9am opening. Breakfast Club needs to be booked in advance, please email us. 
January 2023 Places 
If your child turns 3 before 31st December 2022, then they will be entitled to a funded place from January. Please see the Childcare Choices Website for more information. All codes for 30-hour funding need to be obtained by the parent/carer before 31st December 2022. 

We will be sending out emails for changing days/hours from January 2023 in early November. 

Please speak to Sophie if you have any questions. 
Weeny Boppers 
Our Weeny Boppers sessions are in full swing. We specifically chose this music an movement session as we have lots of younger children in pre-school now our school leavers have left and historically, the younger children have always LOVED this session! We ask for a suggested donation of £2 per session to allow us to provide these extra-curricular enrichment activities. Invoices are sent by e-mail however these are voluntary. Thank you! 
Next Steps Cards/Supporting learning at home. 

All children should now have brought home a ‘Next Steps’ card. This gives you information about what skills your child is developing at pre-school and how you can support these at home. Please speak to your child’s key person if you have not yet received these. 

Other ways in which you can support learning at home is via the ’50 Things to do before you’re Five’ initiative which you can find online and also the Hungry Little Minds campaign. Staff also share a range of resources on the Facebook page for ideas on how to promote learning across all areas at home. 
What we will be learning about this half term

This half term, our topic is ‘New Beginnings’. We will be focussing on supporting children to settle into pre-school. We put a great focus on building secure attachments and really helping children to feel safe and nurtured during this half term. 
We continue to follow the children’s interests and tailor activities to their specific next steps and needs. You can find further details of our learning experiences on our private Facebook group and Tapestry. Please feel free to speak to your child’s key person for more details about what your child is learning at pre-school and they will provide more ideas on how you can support this at home. 
How to contact us
· Visit our website: www.oxenhopepreschool.org
· Check out our Facebook page for photos and updates on what activities are at Pre-School.
· Contact us by email at info@oxenhopepreschool.org
· If you would like to contact our Committee directly and not the staff then you can do so at committeeoxenhope@outlook.com 

· Give us a call on 07851 702283.
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